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Question: -- -
Did the Sargent and Lundy report include an estimate of PSNH retained work ? If not, please explain why. 
Was the fact that this was missing from the Sargent and Lundy estimate ever communicated to any state 
official ? If so, please provide copies of related documentation. 

Response: 
No. Specifically, PSNH believed the Sargent and Lundy scope was all inclusive. At the time of the 
Sargent and Lundy effort, the work plan for the Clean Air Project was not fully refined to a detailed scope 
of work for the Merrimack site. The level of detail and identification of PSNH retained work had not been 
considered. Also, It should be noted that PSNH retained work became defined years later after URS and 
PSNH concluded that it would utilize a National Maintenance Agreement. This also helped PSNH 
determine its retained scope since we could either use union or non-union labor personnel on retained 
work 


